
 
Committed to advocating for the Roberts community's needs and requests for a safe, functional 

and aesthetic result from MDT's Hwy 212 reconstruction improvements. 
 

Roberts Hwy 212 Improvement 
and Safety Committee 

 
Minutes for meeting #16 

Tuesday, May 12, 2020 at 6:00 PM 
Roberts Fire Hall 

 
There were 6 people (total) in attendance= Commissioner Bill Bullock (guest) and 6 of 9 
committee members: Michael Gebhardt (Chair), Frank Jarvenpaa, Jon Milligan, Sanford 
Langager, Chris White and Steve Keebler. 
 
 

1. The east ditch will not be redone in time for Memorial Day, partly because of a long lead 
time for concrete siphons. The project will be put out to bid and it is expected to be 
completed this year. 
 

2. There is some concern by Chris DeVries that damage was done to water shutoff valves. 
MDT stated to that if it happened during construction, they’ll fix it. 
 

3. The walk-thru with MDT will occur after chip, seal, and paint. The walk-thru will include 
Commissioner Bullock, Chris DeVries, and Sanford Langager as the representative from 
RISC. RISC members will perform our own walk-thru to collect a punch list of 
construction issues. We shall also attempt to identify sections of the west ditch (and 
other project aspects) where the as-built is grossly different from the as-designed. This 
walk-thru is to be scheduled soon, perhaps Friday or Saturday. 
 

4. Bill Felton is being replaced by Shawn Samson (name?). 
 

5. There is no 70 to 35 transition yet but there will be prior to the traffic study. 
 

6. Jon Milligan expressed concern that Cooney Rd has a downslope into the highway which 
could result in t-bone accidents when it is icy. 

 


